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July 16, 2013

Dear Members of the Michigan Delegation: 

As you continue to look for revenue to reduce the deficit and fund programs, the federal income tax exemption provided to interest paid on state and municipal bonds should be fiercely protected allowing state and local government access to cost-effective capital. These tax-exempt bonds are used to fund local infrastructure projects such as roads, bridges, police stations, water treatment facilities and affordable housing, create jobs and drive our local economies.

I’m sure you are aware of Ruppersbersberger/Hultgren letter, which circulated a few weeks ago urging the protection of municipal bonds’ tax-exempt status and the call to encourage your party leadership to reject any proposal limiting the value of the tax-exemption for municipal bonds.

This exemption has been in place since the federal income tax was instituted in 1913. It is the primary financing mechanism for state and local infrastructure projects, with three-quarters of the infrastructure projects in the U.S. built by state and local governments, and with over $3.7 trillion in outstanding tax exempt bonds, issued by 30,000 separate government units. Local governments save an average of 25 percent to 30 percent on interest costs with tax-exempt municipal bonds as compared to taxable bonds. These savings arise because investors are willing to accept lower interest on tax-exempt bonds in conjunction with the tax benefit. If the federal income tax exemption is eliminated or limited, states and localities will pay more to finance projects, leading to less infrastructure investment, fewer jobs, and greater burdens on citizens who will have to pay higher taxes and fees. 

Tax-Exempt Bonds Facts and Figures
• With the current tax exemption, cities can issue bonds with interest payments 2 percentage points lower than on taxable bonds.

• The tax exemption has been in place since the first federal income tax was implemented in 1913 and has financed trillions of dollars of public investment.

• Tax-exempt bond issuance has remained stable compared to GDP over the past 10 years, averaging around 14.8 percent, and has actually declined since the 1980s. Compared to other sector, municipal debt issuance has been the most stable and fiscally responsible.

• Local government financing needs for infrastructure are increasing, not decreasing especially here in Michigan. The American Society of Civil Engineers reports that $3.6 trillion will be required by 2020 to meet physical infrastructure needs.
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This is a pivotal time in our nation’s history and paving the road to fiscal solvency is no small task. Please recognize the importance of tax-exempt bonds to the communities across the nation that relies on them to grow their economy.  We ask that you join us in publicly supporting tax-exempt bonds and communicate that support to your party leadership. 

Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions or concerns. Jennifer Bowman (MSHDA) or Summer Minnick (MML), are available to work with your staff on any inquiries. 

Thank you in advance for your understanding of this vital tool for economic growth, job creation and infrastructure creation and retention. 
Sincerely,
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Scott Woosley, Executive Director

Michigan State Housing Development Authority
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Dan Gilmartin, Executive Director and CEO

Michigan Municipal League
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